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The Queensland Society's first seminar for 1991 will take place on March 12. The 
exact time and venue are yet to be determined. The seminar will be conducted 
by Robert Wensley, Barrister-at-Law, and Mr Archibald Fletcher a solicitor at 
Henderson Trout who will be presenting a paper on the use of computers in 
litigation.

The Management Committee Members of the Society for 1991 will be:

President:

Vice President:

Vice president: 

Secretary:

Treasurer:

Committee Members:

Darryl McDonough, Clarke and Kann 

Peter Baston, Barrister-at-Law 

George Fryberg Q.C., Barrister-at-Law 

Mika Hayward, Clarke and Kann 

Ross Blanch, Ernst & Young 

Alan Mason, Pannell Kerr Forster 

Ian Wilson, Queensland University 

Tony Morris, Barrister-at-Law 

George Fletcher, City Solicitors Office 

Redmond Byrne, Feez Ruthning

The Victorian Society is in the process of incorporating. The activities for the 
forthcoming year have not been finalized. A sub-group is meeting in January to 
discuss possible seminars and speakers. Details of these activities will be 
published in the next newsletter.

=From the Editor's Desk: =

The editors would be inter­
ested to know if any studies 
similar to the survey entitled 
"Computer Literacy: How do 
Sydney Lawyers Rank?" 
published on page 10 of the 
newsletter, have been carried 
out in other cities.

The deadline for contribu­
tionsfor the next edition of 
the newsletter is Friday 19 
April. Please submit con­
tributions on disk in 
Microsoft Word or Macin­
tosh Word format together 
with a hard copy. They 
should be addressed to

Part 3 of Michael Sounder's article entitled "Computer Systems 
Contracts" will be published in the next issue of the newsletter.
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